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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

Meeting Date: June 6, 2019 

From: Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

Subject: Agreement with HCP LS Concerning Payment of 

Inspection and Emergency Response Costs 

Community Goal/ResultCommunity Goal/ResultCommunity Goal/ResultCommunity Goal/Result    

Economic Development 

PurposePurposePurposePurpose 

To provide a mechanism for allocating required inspection and emergency response costs 

directly to the individual development at Sierra Point that requires such inspection and response. 

RecommendationRecommendationRecommendationRecommendation 

Approve the Agreement with HCP LS Brisbane LLC. 

BackgroundBackgroundBackgroundBackground    

As noted in the 2/21/19 agenda report recommending approval of a Reimbursement Agreement 

with HCP LS to share with other benefitting property owners the extraordinary civil and 

geotechnical engineering costs that were required to obtain a waiver from the Division of 

Drinking Water (DDW) to install new water lines at Sierra Point,, the time, duration and cost 

required to obtain such a waiver were extraordinary. 

That agenda report also discussed that the waiver was not finalized, but was expected to be so in 

the near future.  The final waiver from DDW was issued April 9, 2019.  The engineering report 

that served as the final waiver included a requirement to comply with a site-specific 

Maintenance Monitoring and Emergency Plan (MMEP).  The MMEP sets forth a monitoring 

schedule to ensure contaminants do not enter the potable water system from the landfill, and 

specifies the emergency response actions to be taken if contaminants are detected at the 

inspection and monitoring locations. 

Staff’s estimate of the costs to complete inspections for the first five years is $60,000 per year. 

At year 6 and beyond, the costs are expected to reduce to approximately $20,000 per year. 

DiscussionDiscussionDiscussionDiscussion    

Recognizing that these costs are attributable directly to the current HCP Sierra Point project, HCP 

has agreed to enter into an agreement with the city to pay these costs.  The Agreement is 

attached.  The agreement specifies the terms of payment, the required recordkeeping, and both 

parties’ rights in the event of a failure of the other party to perform its obligations. 
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Fiscal ImpactFiscal ImpactFiscal ImpactFiscal Impact 

The agreement is written so that costs incurred by the property owner of the current HCP 

development are paid by that property owner, and not shared across the city’s water systems by 

non-benefitting water users.  No direct impact to the city’s finances as a result of this action. 

Measure of SuccessMeasure of SuccessMeasure of SuccessMeasure of Success    

A mechanism that allows the city to recoup the costs of performing inspection and response 

actions directly from the water users whose development required a DDW waiver and 

compliance with a MMEP. 

AttachmentsAttachmentsAttachmentsAttachments    

Agreement Concerning the Payment of Inspection and Emergency Response Costs 

___________________________________  ___________________________________ 

Randy Breault, Public Works Director   Clay Holstine, City Manager 
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